STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE



July 16, 2013


TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair





Rick Sanders
Kevin McLeod
Brian Wodka
MEMBERS ABSENT
Loretta Johnson





Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector
STAFF PRESENT 

John Papavasiliou, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
 OTHERS PRESENT
Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner, O & P Licensing




Donald Maloney, W. L. Gore & Associates

CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers’ business meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June 18, 2013  meeting with corrections.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the May 21, 2013, Executive Session as written. 
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints to be reported.
Mr. Papavasiliou advised the Board that one (1) license had been suspended for child support arrearages and one (1) license had been released from suspension upon instruction from the Child Support Enforcement Administration as a result of payment compliance.

OLD BUSINESS: Continuing Education
Mr. Norris discussed with the members issue pertaining to continuing education and collecting resource information. 
Mr. Wodka discussed the statistics of other states concerning violations, percentage rates for high pressure boilers, pressure vessels, low vessel steam boilers, hot water heaters, continuing education, competency and safety training on boilers in schools.  Mr. Papavasiliou suggested that the Board contact inspectors for further discussion on possible violations in Maryland that may not be reported to the Board.
NEW BUSINESS:  Correspondence: 
The Board received an email requesting information on the 24-hour computerized monitoring system regarding boiler readings.  Staff will respond to the individual referencing the website and applicable statutory provision, Bus. & Prof. Art., Ann. Code of Md., § 6.5-302.
The Board received an email requesting information on the responsible operation of equipment, a code question and an inquiry concerning a computerized monitoring system.  Staff will respond to the individual referencing the website and applicable statutory and regulatory provisions. 
The Board received an e-mail in reference to the PSI testing vendor and reference materials that may be brought into an examination site for the open book 4th and 5th grade license exams.  A member of the public was present to discuss this matter with the members.  After a discussion, the Board advised that only materials approved by the Board and identified in the testing brochure are allowed into the test site. The primary reference book is the Boiler Operator’s Guide 4th edition for the open book 4th and 5th grade stationary engineer’s license examinations.  The questions for the exams have been developed via the reference materials listed. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

The Director discussed with the members the flyer, “Requirements for Stationary Engineers License,” and adding examination information to the content.  This information will be posted on the website as a quick reference guide to assist prospective license examination applicants.  
Mr. Papavasiliou presented the examination statistics for the year on the pass rate from January 2013 to December 2013 as well as the counts of the unique items as requested by the Board. 

GENERAL REGULATIONS:

The final adoption of regulation 09.17.01, with provisions pertaining to responsibilities of a licensee, application for licensure and boiler certification will be posted in the Maryland Register in the next edition. Final action was taken at the June 2013 meeting.
Mr. Sanders discussed with Board various tabled items and the creation of a task list to capture ongoing projects and concerns of the Board.  It was recommended in October 2012, to review  what items had not been addressed as well as reviewing the test bank of questions in the future.  Mr. Papavasiliou stated that he has created a task list for other Boards and will adapt the technique to this Board. 

STATISTICS:

The Board reviewed the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of June 2013 and the cumulative statistics. 
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	7
	3
	4
	43%

	Grade 2
	6
	1
	5
	17%

	Grade 3
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Grade 4
	12
	5
	7
	42%

	Grade 5
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Total
	27
	9
	18
	33%


APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 18 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 3 applications to take the 2nd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination. 

The Board approved 5 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (V) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 p.m.
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